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African Union to observe the 4th December 2021 Presidential Election in the Republic 

of The Gambia 

The African Union Election Observation Mission (AUEOM) is in the Republic of The Gambia 
to observe the 4th December 2021 Presidential Election at the request of the Government of 
the Republic of The Gambia. The AUEOM comprises nine (9) long-term observers (LTOs) and 
60 short-term observers (STOs) from 30 Member States. The AUEOM is led by H.E. Kgalema 
Motlanthe, former President of the Republic of South Africa. 

The AUEOM’s mandate is derived from the African Charter on Democracy, Elections and 
Governance (2007), the AU/OAU Declaration on Principles Governing Democratic Elections 
in Africa (2002), and the Guidelines for African Union Electoral Observation and Monitoring 
Missions (2002), and other international and regional electoral instruments as well as the legal 
framework for elections in the Republic of The Gambia. 

It would be recalled that the AU had deployed LTOs to the Republic of The Gambia since 20th 
October, who were joined by STOs on 22nd November 2021. They will undergo a three-day 
briefing and orientation on the political context and the state of preparedness for the 
presidential election. The AUEOM is observing the pre-election activities which include the 
political environment, electoral legal framework, the transparency of the electoral process, the 
campaign environment, freedom of the media, and respect for popular participation.  

On 6th December 2021, the AUEOM will release a statement of its preliminary findings and 
assessment of the election during a press conference in Banjul. A final report will be released 
within a month, following the official announcement of the election results.   

 

For further information, please contact:  

1. Mr Guy Cyrille Tapoko | Head, Democracy and Electoral Assistance Unit | Department of Political 
Affairs Peace and Security | African Union Commission | E-mail: tapokog@africa-union.org  

2. Mr Samuel Atuobi, | Senior Political / Elections Officer & Mission Coordinator | Political Affairs, 
Peace and Security Department | African Union Commission 
Tel: +220 242 3684 | E-mail: AtuobiS@africa-union.org  

3. Mr Paschal Chem-Langhee, Communication Officer | Political Affairs, Peace and Security 
Department | African Union Commission 
Tel: +220 759 1464 | E-mail: Chem-LangheeP@africa-union.org   
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